

## **National Council of Corvette Clubs**

## Barb Johnson Roadrunner Region Executive 4th Quarter 2022 Regional Report

Roadrunner Governors and Officers,

Hard to believe it's already December and we've had our last Regional Events of 2022! Now that we've wrapped up this year we can start planning for 2023. Our 4th Quarter Governors' Meeting had 11 attending. At that meeting the following occurred:

Vicki Kounk was Barb's proxy for the National Meeting Nov. 11-12. At the RE meeting there was a continuation of a discussion of changes to the Competition Rulebook. That discussion will continue and be discussed again at the February National Meeting. There was also a discussion of the upcoming National Convention in Bowling Green, KY, June 24-30, 2023. Registration for the Convention will begin Feb. 1.

Due to higher room rental costs at the present site in St. Louis, other venues for NCCC meetings in 2024 are being explored.

At the RCD meeting there was continued concern about the fire risks of EV's and hybrids, so it is highly recommended that they not be allowed to compete in Corvette sanctioned events. At the RMD meeting it was reported that there are presently 18,875 NCCC members. Also, the Governors were reminded that when a club member passes away they must be identified in the database as "Deceased".

At the NCCC Governors' Meeting on Nov. 12, Vicki presented our Roadrunner Region donation of \$1,000 to St. Jude's Children's Hospital, which was greatly appreciated!

At our Regional Governors' Meeting Ron reported on next year's Gala, which will be held in Albuquerque, NM, Mar. 24-26. The event will be hosted by the New Mexico Corvette Association with numerous excursions and gatherings. Flyers have now been sent to all the Governors and it has been posted on the Roadrunner website.

A BIG part of our 4<sup>th</sup> Quarter Meeting was the introduction of our NEW Roadrunner Officers: Vicki Kounk – RE; Ray Jenkins – RCD; and Kathy Preble – RMD. All 3 were unanimously elected. All 3 of us outgoing officers wish them the best and are very grateful for their willingness to serve (Ron has been an officer for the Region for 25 years!) We know that they will do an outstanding job and we truly appreciate them. And remember, we are just a text/phone call/email away! It has been a pleasure serving as officers!